July 2021

Access our website at: https://ouhsc.edu/thecenter

July is Disability Pride Month

While March may be Disability Awareness Month, July, with its star-spangled fireworks, has been designated as Disability Pride Month. While not as well-known as its Spring counterpart, Disability Pride Month celebrates all people living with disabilities. Read about Disability Pride Month on the USA Today website.

Celebrating 22 years of Olmstead

"We now have an entire generation that was born since the *Olmstead* decision; a generation that has always had the *right* to live, work and participate in their community." Alison Barkoff, Acting Administrator and Assistant Secretary for Aging, Administration for Community Living, commemorates the 22nd anniversary of Olmstead v. L.C. She also outlines the progress that has been achieved over the past two years. *Read Barkoff's Unprecedented Opportunities to Achieve the Promise of Olmstead* on the ACL blog.

The U.S. Justice Department also honored the landmark decision on the rights of people with disabilities. Read the *The Justice Department Commemorates the Anniversary of Olmstead v. L.C.* on the Justice Department blog.

Memorializing 31 years of ADA



July 26, 2021, marks the 31st anniversary of the passing of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Find a tool kit with celebration ideas, educational publications and videos, social media suggestions, and training opportunities. Find the Tool Kit, a project of the ADA National Network, on their ADA anniversary page.

Miss Oklahoma Advocates for "Inclusion for All Abilities"

Ashleigh Robinson, Miss Oklahoma City, won the Miss Oklahoma pageant in June. Robinson, a graduate student at Oklahoma City University and an English teacher, chose "inclusion for all abilities" as her social impact initiative. Robinson's sister, Danielle, was born with Down Syndrome. As Miss Oklahoma, Robinson hopes to promote inclusion in schools and the workplace. Listen to more about Miss Oklahoma Ashleigh Robinson on the KOCO Youtube page.

COVID-19 Information

The Center for Learning and Leadership (CLL) features <u>COVID-19 Information and</u>
Resources, a list of resources for individuals, families, and professional, on its website.

The University of Oklahoma advances a diverse, equitable, and inclusive university community by embracing each person's unique contributions, background, and perspectives. OU Norman, OU Tulsa, and the Health Sciences Center recognize that fostering an inclusive environment for all, with particular attention to the needs of the historically marginalized populations, is vital to the pursuit of excellence in all aspects of our institutional mission and enhances the OU experience for all students, faculty, and staff.

focus facts is published for the University Affiliated Developmental Disabilities Network members. Its purpose is to highlight specific information and data items relevant to developing and sustaining positive community environments. Individual information items are provided for use in this form, or for further circulation. When re-printing information please reference focus facts and the month of issue noted below the banner at the top of this page. The name of a contact person for additional information on items referenced in the newsletter is provided for your convenience. If you have data, information or a story to report relevant to community living, please send it to focus facts Editor at the Center for Learning and Leadership/UCEDD OU Health Sciences Center, PO Box 2690, Oklahoma City, OK 73126.

Please include the information source, by title, a one paragraph (or less) description or story, a contact name who can provide additional information on the subject, and a daytime or evening telephone number for the contact. If you have other questions regarding the format for submissions, please call the Center for Learning and Leadership/UCEDD Headquarters Office at (405) 271-4500.

The University Affiliated Developmental Disabilities Network is open to membership by any organization or individual who shares the interests of Network members. The Network is dedicated to identifying opportunities for collaboration and information exchange among its participating members, which leads to improving our statewide, regional or local capacity to provide a better living environment in Oklahoma for people with developmental and other disabilities and their families. The Network is partially supported through a grant from the U.S. Administration on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities, Department of Health and Human Services, and by the Offices of the Designated Representatives of the Center for Learning and Leadership/UCEDD Collaborating Partners.

If you have a disability (Deaf/hard-of-hearing, Blind/low-vision, mobility, cognitive, etc.), and require accommodations, please reach out to Learn2Lead@ouhsc.edu. It is helpful if you share what type of accommodations will be needed to ensure that you are able to use the resource materials.